
  

Weekly News Friday 28th April 2023 
 

 Week 2 Summer Term 1  

Dear Parents, 
 
Our Year 6 children have been preparing for 
their SATS this week and I have been 
extremely proud of their attitude to work. Their 
focus and engagement is a credit to them and 
I am sure that they will maintain this over the 
next two weeks. We will be encouraging them 
to get plenty of sleep and to have a good 
breakfast before school, to enable them to be 
in the best possible position for these 
assessments.  
 
During the SATS week, commencing Tuesday 
9 May, we will be holding special breakfast 
club before school for them, which will also 
help with any last-minute nerves! 
Elsewhere in school the children have been 
equally busy and purposeful, and I think they 
are ready for the weekend - with an extra day 
too! 
 

Safeguarding is a priority for us at Saltergate 

and this includes the end of the day 

arrangements when we hand pupils back over 

to you. Please let us know if there is to be a 

change of arrangement for collection.  

 

If someone is collecting your child for you then 

the school must be informed by parents, as 

permission has to be given before we will let a 

child leave.  

 

Thank you. 

 

Jo Hall 

 
 

Safeguarding 

If you are worried about any safeguarding situations, 

or you feel a child is being harmed you should 

contact Mrs Jo Hall (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

or Mrs Judith Hollywood (Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) to share your information. 

 

If you want to remain anonymous you can report 

concerns through the North Yorkshire Safeguarding 

Children Partnership website click here.  

Or phone 01609 780780 

It’s everyone’s responsibility to work together to 

keep children safe. 

 

Twitter  Follow us at @SaltergateSchs.   
 
ParentPay 
Can we please remind ALL parents to regularly log 
into your ParentPay account and check that you do 
not have any outstanding debit balances.  This 
could be for school lunches, Tuck, Nursery or 
Gateways fees, Trips, Rewards events etc.  If you 
do not have a ParentPay login, please can you see 
Mrs Coates in the Infant Office. 
 
Many thanks 
 
One of our lovely children, Elle Deen has been 

shortlisted for a ‘Create a crown for the King’ 

competition with The Stray Ferret, representing our 

school.  Please vote for her on Facebook.  We are very 

proud of you for being shortlisted Elle. 

 
 

https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/
https://twitter.com/SaltergateSchs
https://www.facebook.com/100063544990004/posts/pfbid02EuL2fXEfP574BnTxkMBZecesbBB7JA3vgizpECAVir57R8SF7dGPqEKF1G9torg6l/


  
   

Infants 
Who is sitting on our Golden Bench?  

Coelho (Y2) Hugo and Fearne  
Percival (Y2) Louis and Olivia  
Bright (Y1) Eddie and Charlie  
Jeffers (Y1) Lilly and Louisa  
Donaldson (Rec) Arthur and Aurora  
Adeola (Rec) Amelie and Joey 

 

Juniors 

Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week? 
Kipling (Y6) Freddie Pullman (Y6) Harley 

Cowell (Y6) Finlay 

Tolkien (Y5) Milly Potter (Y5) Emily 

Morpurgo (Y4) Scarlett B Rowling (Y4) Belle 

Walliams (Y3)  Pearl Dahl (Y3) Ruby 

 

 

 

Saltergate Superstars 

 
Reception  

   

 

 

Donaldson – We have had a fantastic week learning 

about how we can look after our world. We have been 

planting seeds in class and some children have been 

planting seeds at home.  We can’t wait to see them 

grow! 

 
Adeola – We've had some super models brought in as extra 
mile this week as part of our recycling and looking after our 
world Knowledge Organiser. Great job Joey and Katie super 

re-using and recycling!  



Year 1  
      

                    

 
 

Bright Class – The children have loved bringing in lots of 
artwork and inspirational ideas for Earth Day! Well done 

for caring for the planet. 

Jeffers Class – Our Knowledge Organiser this week has been 
about Earth Day! We’ve loved looking at everyone's work 

and pictures. Mrs Clift, Mrs Blackwood and Miss Hart 
enjoyed the Earth Day cookies! 

 

Year 2  

                                

Percival Class- Our Knowledge Organiser this week has 
been all about time! Many children have taken the time 
to create their own Extra-mile Work. We’ve loved every 

minute of looking at these super contributions. Well 
done everyone-until next time... 

 

Coelho Class - We’ve had lots of ‘Extra Mile’ learning to share 
this week. Lots of children have enjoyed making watches and 
clocks with moveable hands. Some children have also drawn 
clocks and have written down the times they show. We are 
all brilliant at telling the o’clock, half past, quarter to and 
quarter past times. I wonder if anybody will be able to read 
the 5-minute interval times next week... 

Year 3  
 

 

 
Dahl Class – What a brilliant fractions wall! This super 

member of Dahl is such a keen mathematician, and he is 
particularly enjoying our unit on fractions.  

Well done - great job! 

 

Walliams Class – We have had a wonderful time this week, 

using pastels to create Earth Day inspired art. Here is a 

beautiful sketch of a tropical bird. Well done!  



Year 4  

  

Morpurgo Class – have been mathematical whizzes this 

week using their knowledge to create to go the extra 

mile. 

Rowling class – Our children really enjoyed Earth Day this 
week. We spoke about plastic pollution and what we can do 

to prevent this. We focused on artist, Olga Nikitina, and 
created our own underwater pieces using oil pastels inspired 

by her work. 

Year 5  
                        

 

Potter Class – Jack made this incredible Mayan template 
out of lego, Chichen Itza life!  

Tolkien Class – this week, we celebrate a pupil who prepared 

an amazing presentation with her mum to deliver to the 

whole of Year 5, teaching us about Eid and Ramadan and 

how this is such a significant event and a key pillar of Islam. 

They even finished by sharing dates (a staple in any meal 

during the fasting-time of Ramadan) for us to try; thank you 

so much, we loved the lesson! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6  

 
                                          

 

Well done to Ella, Grace, Greta and Imogen who worked 

together to plan and then present an assembly in KS1 

about Mental Health. 

Pullman – Well done Layla for this lovely French poster all 
about things she likes and dislikes. A lot of effort has gone in 

and it shows! 

  

Cowell – Thank you to Bella for creating this wonderful 
poster for our French knowledge organiser -très bien 

Bella! 

 

 



 

Important Information/links 

 

Sickness bug in the Juniors Click here 

Year 3 & Year 4 Tri-Golf Festival Click here 

Year 6 – Leavers Information Link to hoodie order form click here 

Letter – Click here 

Gateways children moving to Nursery Click here 

Year 5 RSE letter Click here 

World Immunisation Week Click here 

Important Information regarding School Gates Click here  

Year 1 Reading books Click here  

Year 5 Waterpark trip (Residential trip when the children 
move into Year 6) 

Click here 

Summer 2023 Lunch menu  Summer Menu available here 
Price increase letter 

Monday 8th May 2023 Additional Bank Holiday in celebration of the King’s 
Coronation 

Operation Encompass (Domestic Abuse support) Click here for details 

Year 4 – Multiplication tables check  
Information for parents 

Information for parents click here  

Children with special dietary requirements Please complete the form by clicking here 

CEOP helping 4–7-year-olds be safer online  www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/   

Permission to attend school trips  https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A   

Permission to have photos taken  https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ   

Permission to walk home (Year 5 & 6 ONLY)  https://bit.ly/3wn01U1  
Absences from school exceptional circumstances (one off 
event which is unavoidable)  

Pupil Leave of Absence Request | Saltergate Schools  

If your child needs to have regular medication such as an 
asthma inhaler, please complete this form  

https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE  

Staffing List: 2022-2023 UPDATE  https://bit.ly/3uKoT86  

Term Dates: 2022-2023  https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG  
Pupil Premium (Free School Meals) - This is different to 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) that children Reception 
to Year 2 receive  

 

 

 

https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/2350759e-c000-40b3-a063-90a9a9857bf4/tri-golf-festival-3-and-4.docx.pdf
https://forms.office.com/e/BsuFUG0zsK
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/971f39f1-4894-4d6c-895c-cbaee7fc4817/world-immunisation-week-ap-2023.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/aa75c4db-649e-412b-ace5-9bd784758f31/gates-letter.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
http://bit.ly/3FJIYB6
http://bit.ly/3YJoBdC
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/98f67a8a-c488-4c6a-8f81-502718ec20f5/school-lunch-increase-jan-2023.docx.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a9b5e189-5b82-4f01-981a-9136d5828550/operation-encompass-letter-to-parents.pdf
http://bit.ly/3E4rH3M
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUMVlSUEExWEVPQVdSVkFCTkgwVEJEMVNZMS4u
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A
https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ
https://bit.ly/3wn01U1
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/pupil-leave-of-absence-request/
https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE
https://bit.ly/3uKoT86
https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG

